
 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Mary Harriet Talbut <mhtalbut@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 7, 2025 8:46 AM 
To: board@jacksonmo.org 
Subject: Citizen of Ward 3 Request 
 
Dear Mr. Seabaugh and Ms. Liley, 
 
I live in Ward 3, on Jonathan Dr. on the west side of Jackson.  I would like you to 
consider, study and then propose creating a school zone on Oak Street between West Lane 
and Elwanda Streets.  Currently the speed limit is either 15 miles per hour or 20 miles 
per hour depending on where you are on Oak Street.  I  believe these speed zones are 
reasonable and required for safety when school is in session.  I am requesting that you 
make that area 30 miles per hour during non school hours.  Going 15 miles per hour at 
5:30 in the morning on the way to the gym is difficult, as you have to ride the car’s 
brakes going downhill. 
 
We have school zone speed limits at other parts of town.  I appreciate that area includes 
many schools and many students, busses, parents and other traffic coming and going.  But, 
during the summer and other times when school is not in session, the standard 30 miles 
per hour seems reasonable.   
 
I hope you will consider my request, or at least study it.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
Mary Harriet Talbut 
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